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        Date: March 13, 2025 
 

PRE-CONSTRUCTION NOTICE 
 

Blower Building Gas Header Upgrade & Gas Well Repair 
 
 
 
Dear Resident, 
 
Please be advised that the City of Markham is proceeding with Blower Building 
underground gas header and drainage upgrades and gas well repairs within the 
German Mills Meadow and Natural Habitat (German Mills Meadow) property. 
 
Following the last notification letter delivered in December 2024, we inform you that due 
to weather condition and material availability, the construction schedule for this work 
has been updated and the work will commence the week of March 17th, 2025. The work 
area will be fenced off from public access while the work is underway. The anticipated 
completion date for the work is approximately the end of April 2025. The Construction 
schedule may be subject to slight changes depending on the material lead time and 
weather forecast. 
 
The Contractor for this project is Avertex Utility Solutions Inc. While there may be some 
minor inconveniences during the ongoing work, both the Contractor and the City Staff 
will work together to keep this disruption to a minimum. All areas disturbed during 
construction will be restored to its original condition and to the City standards and 
requirements and in compliance with MECP requirements. 
 
Please feel free to contact the City of Markham Contact Center at (905) 477-5530 or the 
undersigned if you have any questions or concerns regarding this project. 
 
Best Regards,  
 
Arthur Zalewski, P.Eng 
Supervisor, Utilities and Technical Support 
Community Services - Operations Department 
City of Markham 
Email: azalewski@markham.ca  
      


